
BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL
Proposal to Make a Prescribed Alteration – Ward End Primary School.
NOTICE is given in accordance with Section 19(1) of the Education and 
Inspections Act 2006 and regulation 6 of the School Organisation 
(Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations 
2013 that Birmingham City Council proposes to make a prescribed 
alteration to Ward End Primary School, Ingleton Road, Birmingham B8 2RA 
as follows:
Establishment of Special Educational Needs (SEN) provision to be 
provided in a resource base from 1st September 2022; making 
provision for up to 18 pupils with an Education, Health and Care Plan 
(EHCP) for Autistic Spectrum Conditions (ASC).
Ward End Primary School is a community school, rated “outstanding” by 
Ofsted, which has a capacity for 840 pupils and a nursery class which 
offers up to 52 part-time places. Remodelling work is proposed within the 
existing accommodation at the school to create the resource base area.
This notice is an extract from the complete proposal document. Copies of 
the complete proposal can be found at: https://www.birminghambeheard.
org.uk/people-1/ward-end-primary2022/
If you require a hardcopy of the complete proposal, this can be obtained 
by writing to: School Organisation Team, Education Infrastructure, PO Box 
15843, Birmingham B2 2RT; or by email: Edsi.enquiries@Birmingham.gov.uk
Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person 
may object to or make comments on the proposal by sending their 
representations through the web site or by writing to the School 
Organisation Team at the above postal address or email address.
Objections or comments on this proposal must be received no later than 
26th May 2022.
Signed: Jaswinder Didially – Head of Education Infrastructure
Date: 28th April 2022.


